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16 July 2021 
 
 
 

Dear Techspray Customers  
 
Pursuant to final rules from the US EPA on 6 January 2021 banning or restricting 
five persistent, bioaccumaulative and toxic (PBT) substances, the CAS numbers 
associated with these materials are as follows: 
 
1. 68937-41-7 (PIP 3:1), commonly found in flexible plastics, polyurethane and 

polyethylene foam (EMI gaskets) 
2. 1163-19-5 (DecaBDE), found in flame retardants 
3. 87-68-3 (HCBD), used to make rubber compounds, as a solvent and hydraulic 

fluids 
4. 133-49-5 (PCTP), used in production of rubber materials 
5. 732-26-3 (TTBP), used in the chemical manufacturing sector 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that none of these substances are 
included in any Techspray chemical product, hardware, or article. 
 
Should you need further information, please contact Mr. Matthew Morris, 
mmorris@itwcce.com. 
 
Regards, 
 
Pierce Pillon 
Sr. Field Applications Engineer 
ITWCCE 
ppillon@itwcce.com 
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